

OF SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA

NEWSLETTER - JULY 1965

AUGUST DINNER MEETING

Piace: Sunnyside Steak Ranch (5170 Bonita Road)

Date: August 13, 1965 (Friday)

Time: 7:00 PM Cocktails Dinner 8:00 PM

Menu: Steak or Lobster dinner \$4.35

Program: We are very pleased to have Jack Rabell speak to us on the sport of

Rallying. Jack is last years winner of the Forrest Adams Trophy, a member of the SDSCClub, the Coronado Club and one of San Diego's

finest rallyists.

RSVP by August 9th to Dave or Nancy Lynn at 465-7434

GENERAL CLUB NEWS

The July 9th meeting was held at Joe Edinger's House of Sirioin with lots of fun and good food had by all. (32 people present) We were real pleased to present the following people as guests: Sally Kerth & Sandra Singley. Cleo told us that our bank balance is staying stable at \$433.15. The main topics of discussion for the evening were the forthcoming Concours events. Lyell Collins asked for direly needed cooperation from our club members in bringing their cars to the August 29th Vista Del Mar Concours, put on by the Le Cercle Club. We have to give them support if they are going to bring their beautiful cars to our Concours October 9th. Lyell said they were planning on bringing 40 cars to our show. Several members said they would attend and they have entry forms in their possession by now. If anybody wishes to show their car, but didn't receive a form, please contact Lyell Collins right away at 583-3188. Most important though is that everybody possible attends this event.

CLUB CHATTER

A little Jaguar told me that Brian Howard and Sandra Singley may be married soon and we wish them every happiness.

WELCOME BACK

Bill Lowrey is with us again after having knee surgery done and he seems to be feeling pretty fit.

Also, the whole club was very happy to have Charles and Virginia Kassler back with us. They have just spent several months in Mexico and it is so goes to see them again. (Charles is a past treasurer of the club.)

COMING RALLY & CLUB EVENTS

August 7 ARC First Nighter Rallye

August 8 SDMG Club Hot Shot II Slolom (Championship)

August 14 South Bay SCC Early V Rallye (Championship)

August 22 SD Asebring Drivers Tralom (Championship)

Sept. 4-5 Our clubs annual picnic

Sept. 10 Our next dinner meeting, possibly at Miyako's

Fliers and Information on the above rallyes will be available from Dave Lynn.

COMPLAINT DEPARTMENT

It has been brought to my attention that several of the prospective or newer members feel rather left out when we all get together in our little groups, so lets get busy making them feel welcome: Circulate and introduce yourselves.

Secretary Nancy Kay Lynn